The last meeting of 2013, was held on Wednesday, December 18th. I had taken copious notes, but somehow lost said notes along with a list that Ray Scorboria gave me, regarding the Peanut drive and the allotment of surplus peanuts. After the usual suspects fined each other, we sat down to dinner. After dinner we made sandwiches for N.O.A.H. We had help from a Melvindale Keyclubber. After the Jimmy John training course, there was a board meeting. Jerry and some fellow members, distributed the sandwiches on Thursday, December 19th.

It was good that the last two Wednesdays of the year, were Christmas and New Year's Day, as I and a few friends (see photo) had to make a trek to the Antarctic to help free the Russkie scientific ship that got iced in. The Chinese rescue vessel "Snow Dragon" got iced in, too. So with our help (and a helicopter), we were able to get everyone to safety.

I decided to bring back some of the Antarctic weather to Dearborn. Anyway, if you are stuck in an ice pack, give me a call.

Anyways, I and my fellow newsletter writers (aka-BabyDoll, High Pockets, The Demented Doctor, The HFCC scriber, Pharmadon and P.N. guin) wish all the membership a Happy and Health 2014. May we continue to help the Dearborn community and enjoy the fellowship we share.

Shoveling and trying to stay warm, Burgess Merideth

January 8- First meeting of 2014 @ O'Kelley's February 12-Hemlock Cookout June 4-Tiger Baseball game

